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Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:

I am requesting funding for the Burr Oak Regional Water District Water Expansion Project in
fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Burr Oak Regional Water
District, located at 23554 Jenkins Dam Road, Glouster, OH 45732. Funding for this project will
be used for an expansion project to address an area in Morgan County with contaminated and
inadequate water supplies. The project will include approximately 100,000 feet of 6" through 2"
waterlines including hydrants, valves, water services and other appurtenances. The project is an
appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the area is known to have limited water supply from
private wells, cisterns, and springs that have also shown to have bacterial contamination.
BORWD will expand waterlines off the Bishopville system to allow clean drinking water into
areas not currently served.

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by
Section 1452 of the Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 300j-12.

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my
immediate family.

Sincerely,

Troy Balderson
Member of Congress

PRINTED ON RECYCLED PAPER



